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Pedestrian Crossings - 
assessment and design 
 
This leaflet introduces two Local Transport 
Notes: LTN1/95 The Assessment of 
Pedestrian Crossings and LTN2/95 The 
Design of Pedestrian Crossings. 

Local Transport Notes 1/95 and 2/95 replace 
the previously published advice on the 
assessment and design of pedestrian 
crossings. 

Local Transport Note 1/95, The 
Assessment of Pedestrian Crossings - 
recommends the practices to be followed 
when planning at-grade pedestrian crossings. 
It describes all types of crossings, including 
facilities shared with cyclists, other than those 
at signalled junctions. The Note recommends 
a framework method to encourage informed 
decisions to be made as to whether a crossing 
is necessary and if so which type should be 
used. 

Site information is collected to form the basis 
of a Site Assessment Record which is used to 
complete an Assessment Framework. By 
collating all the relevant information into a 
formal framework the grounds for decisions 
and their consequences can be clearly 
recorded. The Note contains a model 
framework and replaces the assessment 
method described in Departmental Advice 
Note TA 52. 

Local Transport Note 1/95 is available from 
HMSO price £6.00 
ISBN 011 5516255 

Local Transport Note 2/95, The Design of 
Pedestrian Crossings - replaces the 
recommendations for the design of pedestrian 
crossings contained in Departmental Standard 
TD 28 and Departmental Advice No TA 52. 

Advice is given on the design of pedestrian 
crossings in general and the operation of 
signal-controlled (Pelican, Puffin or Toucan) 
crossings in particular. Guidance is also given 
on the use of pedestrian refuge islands. 

Emphasis is placed on considering all relevant 
local features when siting and designing 
crossings so that the needs of all road users 
are considered equally. 

Local Transport Note 2/95 is available from 
HMSO price £8.00 
ISBN 011 551626 3 

Enquiries to -  

Department for Transport 
Traffic Management Division 
2/06 Great Minster House 
76 Marsham Street 
LONDON SW1P 4DR 
Tel. 020 79442974 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 Traffic Advisory Leaflets (TAL) are available to download free of charge on the Department for Transport website www.dft.gov.uk        

 
Sign up for a free e-mail alert to receive notification when a new TAL is published by sending an e-mail to   tal@dft.gsi.gov.uk     
with the subject line "subscribe". 

To obtain a printed copy of this and/or other TAL's, contact: DfT Publications, PO Box 236, Wetherby, West Yorkshire,  
LS23 7NB. Telephone 0870 122 6236. Fax 0870 122 6237. E-mail:  dft@twoten.press.net  

The Department for Transport sponsors a wide range of research into traffic management issues. The results published in TALs are 
applicable to England, Wales and Scotland.  Attention is drawn to variations in statutory provisions or administrative practices between  
the countries. 

Within England, enquiries should be made to: Traffic Management Division, Department for Transport, 2/07 Great Minster House, 76 
Marsham Street, London, SW1P 4DR. Telephone 020 7944 2478. E-mail: tal@dft.gsi.gov.uk 
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